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 THORNBURY TOWNSHIP, CHESTER COUNTY 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES – August 16, 2016 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Thornbury Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by 

Bob Anthony at 7:00 P.M. in the Thornbury Township meeting room. In attendance were Supervisors 

Robert Anthony, Chairman; Jim Benoit, Vice-Chairman, Bill Reilly and Joe Lisa. Kathy Labrum, 

Solicitor; Judy Lizza, Manager; and Teresa DeStefano, Township Secretary, were also in attendance. The 

pledge of Allegiance was conducted by Bob Anthony.  

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

 

Bob Anthony motioned to approve the July 19, 2016 Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes as 

amended, and also the August 2, 2016 Work Session Minutes. The motion was seconded by Jim 

Benoit.  All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 

Gina Colley-Holgate requested that the Board evaluate the traffic calming for S. Concord Rd. specifically 

the “hollow”. Gina is also concern about the school bus stop for the residents on Deer Pointe Rd. She 

offered to help the Township with trying to have the school district change the bus stop location.  

Gina also referred to the area as “A Gateway to Hell” 

 

MANAGER’S REPORT: 

 

Judy Lizza gave a brief summary of the report. A copy of the complete manager’s report is on file for 

your review.  

 

 

AGENDA BUSINESS:  

 

There was none. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF ALL FUNDS BILL LIST $283,217.42: 

 

Bill Reilly presented the August bill list for a total of $283,217.42. 

  

Bill Reilly motioned to approve the bill list for $283,217.42. The motion was seconded by Bob Anthony. 

All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Bob Anthony motioned that the Waln Run Property having been publicly advertised for sale by 

sealed bid in accordance with State Law governing the sale of Township Property and not a single 

compliant bid having been received, the Board of Supervisors hereby authorizes the Township 

Manager to contact potential buyers to determine if a buyer, willing to pay the full appraised value 
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of the property, can be found and the property sold for its full value. The motion was seconded by 

Jim Benoit. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 

There was none. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.   

 

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 Judy Lizza 

 Township Manager 


